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/28 {DEP permit for Moon Township
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PROCEEDTING

ADMINISTRATIVEFLAW JUDGE LARRY GESQOFF : Let's
g¢ . on the Recoerd. This is the time and p1a¢e set by
the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission for a
hearing on reguest for an emergencf'Ofder’wbich was
filed b& the Mugiéipal Aﬂthg:ity'of the rawnéhip of
Pebinson and the matter 1s capﬁinned as Municipal
duthorsty of Robinson agqinst Pennsylvania~American
Water Company at Docket No. €-20030092. 1I’'m Larry
Gesoff, the Adminigtrative Law Judge assigned to chis'

proceeding and I note the appearance of Albert J.

Zangrilli, Jr., on behalf of MAP?R, of Thomas Gadsden on

hebalf of EennsylvaniaaAmerican Water cémpany, also
with him is John a, Pillar and John Aa. Vuoﬁo.

MR. PILLAR: This is Mr. Pillar.

JUDGE GESOFF: VYes,.

MR. PILLAR: I'm representing the Robinson
Township Authority with Mr. Zangrilli.

JUDGE GESOFF: Sorry. And Mr. Vuono is for
the intervenor Western Allegheny County Municipal
Authority, otherwise khuwn as WACMA. Ckavy.

Also present in‘the hearihg room .- this is a
telephonic hearing ~- along with the Court Reporter is
& news repcrter from KQV rad;a, 'Okay.

I think we can start, before we get to arguments,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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with what we?re going to put 1nto the Recerd today.
There's one stipulation that MATR is ready to make and
that is that Pennsyivania—American;Water Company has
replaced MATR as WACMA's primary watey su?plier
providing WACMA's water needs pursuant to the March 28,
2003, order at the coatraét rate of $1.90 pexr one
thousand gallons of water, and that was suggested by
Mr. Zahgrillzay.

Mr. Gadsden, any objections to that?

MR. GADSDEN: T don't think I have any

objection to it. By way of clarificatioa, 1 guess I'm

only troubled by the use of the word primary because
that uvbviovusly cén mear different things to different
peoplé, but my undersééndxhg i3 that certainly for thek
last week pr so we have been é:qviding in excess of 5D
percent add more recently closer to 65 percent of
WACMA's water needs. |

JUDGE GESOFF: . Okay.

MR, VUONC: This is Vuono, and I reiterate
that we’re in the process of a transition ané I don't.
disagree with the stipulation, but it's not a Sait
acecompli at this poinkt,

JUDGE GESOFF : You're saying that the

percentage might increase as the contract extends, if

indeed, it doez?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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MR, VUONO: "That’'s right.

JUDGE GESOFF: All right. Well, we‘re going
te stipulate to that then, Now, the other stipulation
was‘~— let’'s see. I’'m just juggling sohe papers he;e.
Bear with me.

Okay. Mr. Gadsden wants to stipulate that WACMA
provided MATR with written notice on or about February
4, 2004, of the receipt of DEP permité. Mr. Zangrilli
in his E mail responded that it would not s:ipulate £o
that but would stipulate‘that it reéeived a letter from
WACMA dated February 4, 2004, if the letter itself is
édmittedrzntb evidence and he states the lecter speaks
for itself.  Mr, Gadsden.

MR. GADSDEN: I'm fine as long as —-- with

what Mr. Zangrilli has stated as long as the letter

itself is moved inteo evidence.

JUDGE GESOFF: DBut I don’t have a copy of it
here.

MR, GADPSDEN: RXRight. I have a -- 1 was

‘searching arocund over the weekend for a FAX copy. I

think Mr. Vuono has a copy and can get it over to you,

MR. VUONO: I have before me a copy of the
February 4 letter.

JUBGE GESOFF:  All right. Here‘s my FAX

number I want it FAXed right awavy. {412) 565~5692.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717y 161<7150
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MR. VUONO: We will FAX it immediately.

JUDGE GESOFF: Okéy; Naw, how should we
rdentifty this document?

MR. ZANGRTLLI : How about MATR Emergency
Exhibit 17

JUDGE GESOFF: No, we're noﬁ guing to do it
that way,yl don’t think. Let's just continue with vour
Jast Exhibit No., if we can. Let me see, this Ls MATR.
I think it would be 15, Does that sound right?

MR. ZANGRILLTI: 1% would bé correct .

JUDGE GESQFF :  Bold on while I alert the
secretary to bring ii i 4s So0n as wé have it.

(Pause) .

JUDGE GESOFF: The reporter from KQV left,

I guess he expected a room Full of people and was

disapbointed when he. just saw'the Ccurt Reporter and
myself, a;though I think we're both gaod locking.

All right. 8¢ we will identify thaﬁ as MATR
Exhibit 15 and when I get copies I°11 give it tao the
Court Reporter aﬁﬂ that is admitted into the Record.

MR‘/VUONOt ¥ assume --

JUDGE GESQOFF ¢ Wha is speaking?

MR. VUORO: Vuono. I assume ‘I should sent
copies Lo all the parties?

JUDGE GRSOFF:V Yes, Mr. VUOHQ.i Pleasé

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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gveryone say your name before you talk == I should have
mentioned that ahead of time ~- so0 the Coucrt Reporter
knows who to ascribe your remarks to.

pkay. Now, Mr. Gadsden is requesting that the

February 3 by DEP be made part of the Record. Mr,

Zangrilli sent me four of them, What I have is -- and

here ==~ Wa2~1006B and tnai looks 1ike it's Moon
Township Mﬁnicipal anthority, and;éhen there's
WA2Z-1006C, which is Findlay Township Water Acthority,
wkzglooosn, which is Borsugh of Oakdale, and WA2-1006,
whicﬁ is Pennsylvania-American Water Company. 8o I
only have fcur,v

MR. ZANGRILLI: Al Zangrilli speaking.
FPermit number WA2-1006A is the water allocation permit
issued to MATR and 1 think that's ali I FaXed were the
tour. One, two, three ~-

JUDGE GESOFF : 'iéé, I have four. What I was
referring to, Mr. Zangrilli, waé'that Mrw Gadsden asked
that five of them be in the>record. Was there another
one, Mr. Gadsden, that I did not identify?

MR. ZANGRILLI: ‘Youkdidn’t identify
Wa2-1006A. 7

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes, I know. I don't have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150




10

11

13

14

15
16
17

18

that one.

MR . ZRNCRILLI: Oh, that was ?AXed, but T
will rePFAX i,

JUDGE GESQOFF : Qr‘ Gadsden, you want that
one akl 5807

MR. GADSDEN: VYes. Yes, all five,

MR, ZANGRILLI: Judge, we'll FAX A right
now, Just so all are aware, Kevin C’Hare from my firm
is with me here today and Mr. Lenze is listening in as
well,

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay.

MR"VUQND: This is Vuone. T have the four
that the Judge has. I would like a copy of the MATK,
if you could FAX it, also. |

MR. ZANGRILLI: Ckay. Mr. Vuono, your FAX
number, please? | |

MR. VUONO: (412) 471-4477.

MR. ZANGRILLI: Thank vou very mueh, We'll
FAX them immediately. Judge Gescff’s numher; Mr;
O'Hare 1is (412) 565~5692. Just thoseytwo;UCerect?

(No response).

MR, ZANGRILLI:‘ Okay. They should be on
their way.

JUDGE GESOFF: Al)l righz. I"11 write all of

this down and we’ll identify them. Okay. What we’1ll

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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identity -~ let’s see, these are coming in as PAWC
Exhibits. What number are we up Lo on yours, Mr.
Gadsden?

MR. GADSDEN: nglf i think we skipped over
1 and 2. 1 think 2¥e only Exhibit we have 15 3A, 5o
you can make it 4A or 3B, whatever you would like.

JUBGE GESOFF: Just a second. Yes. You
ended up with 3A; right? |

MR, GADSDENY Right .,

JUDGE GRESOFF: Okay.  So let's ﬁake this ==
well, how about this, if weyméke Exhibityé permit 10086
and then 4A would be 1006A, 4B and so on; how is that?

MR. GADSDEN: Fine,

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. So, PAWC Exhibit 4
will be the DEP permit issued to PAWC and then 4A will
be the permit issued to MATR, 4B the permit issued to
Moon Township Municipal Authority, 4C€, the permit
iséued Lo findlay Township Water Authoricy énd 45 the
pernit issued to the Borough of Oakdale. They are
adnmitted into the Record,

Okay. Let’s go on to the next item and that is
the annuval consulting engineer’s report for the
operating year June 30, '02, to June 306, ‘03, and
budget for fiscal year ending June 30, ‘04, and thaﬁ
apparently is provided -- préepared by Mr. Antonell:i of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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MATR and provided to PAWC in~reéponse to PAWC
Interrogatory Set 1 No., 3. I don't have that.
Is that in =~ that’s not in the record; right?
MR. CGADSDEN: It is not,
JUDGE GESOFF: So how am I going to get
that ?

MR, GADSDEN: Well, it 1s == I can FAX the
antire thing to you, lé is about a 20 ~- with the
cover page and introduction, it is about'a 25-page
decument . For our purposes, the relevant paragraph is
actually on page 22 and it is the information contained
in that paragraph *hat we have cited in footnote 2 of
sur Answer to the penitxon for :interim emérgency order
for which Mr. Antonelli notes that debt service for

Robinson Townsghip is expected to decline by over a

‘miliion dollars beginning with their next fiscal year,

July 1, 2004. I car FAX page 22, I can FTAX the entire

“thing, whatever you would like.

JUDGE GESOFF: Well, for my gurpése, 22 is
okay, if itg okay with evervone else.

MR. GADSDEN: All right. Let me -=

JUDGE GESOFF: Well, I havén’: heard from
everyone else.

MR! GADSDEN: If you can give me ong minuyte
I*11 go out and have my secretary FAX to you ché cover

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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head and page 22.

JUDGE GESOFF: All rxight. Is that. okay wit
you, Mr., Zangrilli?

MR, ZANGRILLI: That ke FAX it?

JUDGE GESOFE: That 1t only is thaﬁ one
page.

MR, ZANGRILLI: Well, I want =o hear what
it’'s relevance is, I have no problem’wi:h FAXing the
one page and stipulating that 1if its atherwise
admissible, that the one page would come in.

JUDGE GESOFF:  BAll right., We're going te

identify it as PAWC Exhibit 5.

MR. GADSDEN: Can you give me juén one
second, Judge?

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes. All right. Let me ==

MR, GADSDEN: Mr. Zangrilli, do you have it
or do you wanl me to FAX it to you és wall?

MR ZANGRILLI: I have it, Mr. Gadsden.

Thank you,

MR. GADSDEN: All right, let me FAX it to
you, Judge.

JUCGE GESOFF : Okav.

MR. GADSDEN: Thank you.

(Pause) . |

MR. GADSDEN: 0Okay, Judge. Sorry about

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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that

JUDGE GESOFF: That's okay. >I'm just
marking the first Exhibit here, MATR Exhibit 15, that's
ghe letter, whichk we have got copies of. Let me lock
at i1t for a second. All fight* Okavy.

Is there anything else we'nee& ¢ do as far as
stipulations or Exhibits before we stgrt argument ?
{Whereupon, the~accument was marked
as MATR Exhibit No. 15 for
identificatioﬁ aéd was received in
evidence.}

MR. ZANGRILLI: This isg Al Zangfilli
speaking. With respect to PAWC Exhibit 5, I would like
Lo ésk for an offer of proof.

JUDGE GESOFF : Dkay. Go ahead,‘Mr» Gadsden‘

MR, GADSDEN: Yes, Your Honor. I think I
Qqﬁlined in general why we think it is important to get
that ih, but in any event, in paragraph 18(c) of
Robinson Township’s motion it states that MATR wiil Lie
required t¢ irncrease its rates by approximateiy 30
percenﬁ chiefly becausé of the ioss of WACMA as a
customer,

As we indicate in our Answer, we don't believe
that there’s any crediblefevidéntiaiy‘support to that
assertion, We note that wé Ct&ss“EXamincd Mr.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Antonelli, who presumably -~ not presumably, who
indicated ke had prepared the analysis on which Mr.

Lenze had relied and it pointed cut & number of

discrepancies and £laws in his analysis.

The relevance of the page from WACMA's -~ not

“WACMA'’s but Robinson Township’'s most recent annual

consulting report'is tha: at the c¢conclusion éf that
report it indicates that Robinson Township anticipates
that it’s annval debt service, which is the cost of
financing plant additiong, is antiaipatéd to decline by
well over a miliion ~~ over a million dollars dﬁriﬁg
the next figcal year, which begins July 1, and 1n light
of that, Qe think that it is pﬁobéble that Robinson
Townsh.ip would require, for that matter eveﬁ
contemplate a rate iﬁcrease either at the conclusion of
thisg cése or more germane to the motion hefore you,
that they would consider a three-month or four-month
interim rate increase; s0 that’'s why we :hink it is
important,

MR, ZANGRILLI: Your Honor, Al Zangrilli.
In response tg thabt, the debt servige under long-term
financing, or better put a single year of a repayment
schedule under long=~toerm fiéanczng 15 irrelevant to
prove that point. Thése repayments are fréquently not
level and, ia fac¢t, that particular year happens to be

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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a downward spike and an unusual downward spike because
in July of 2004, our debt sexvice is 2.7 million and in

July, 2005, the following year, it's 2.7 million, So

‘that aberraticn in the repayment is not relevant to our

losses, financial losses as a result of losing WACMA as

& customer,

MR. GADSDEN: This:is‘Tom Gadsden.
Obviously we disagree. No. 1, there is no evidence of
Record that the debt service payment will incréase back
to the $2.7 million level in 2005, but more
importantly, what Mr. Zangrilli is arguing'in his
motion before you is that if the motion for incerih
emergéncy relieE is not granted, they will be forced to
increase their rates 3¢ percent; presumahly
immediately, and we just think that that allegation has
no credibility in 1igh§ of the fact that their
ancicipated'cost‘of service within a matter of months
ig expected to decline by over a million dollars.

MR. ZANGRILLI: Judge Gesoff, Al Zangrilli,
I'm prepared to do this, oﬁr objection remains és to
the admissibility of pége 22, However, if Your Honor
is inclined to admit it, then we would Qané to be able
to submit to Your Honor the debt :epayment schedule to
show to Your Honor the theory that I'm =~ not the
theory, the fact that I’'m advancing tha: this yéar ar

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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200% is a highly 1rfegular year. It”s a downward spike

-~ and don’t ask me to explain why the financial people
set 1t up thisg way, but that’s the way iz is.

JUBGE’GESOFF: All right, I’'m going to
ailéw PAWC Exhibit 5 in and identify as MATR Exhibit 16
the debt financirg schedule that Mr. Zangrilli just
referred tc, When can you get that in?

MR. ZANGRILLI: Are we still connected?

JULGE GESOFF: Yes.,  Pardon?

MR. GADSDEN: I’m‘hére, Al

JUDGE GESOFF: 1'm sorry, folks. I had the
mute bubtton on hecause T wag rattling papers and T
started talking and, of course, you can’'t hear nme. Our
secretary 1is getting tired of running between the
machine and here, I beg vyour pardob;

I'm gging to allow PAWC Exhibit 5 to be admitted
into the Record and idenniﬁy as MATR Exhibit 16 the
debt financing schedule to which Mr. Zangrilli just
alluded and when can you get that to me, Mr. Zangrilli?

MR, ZANGRILLI: Today, Your‘Hsnor“

JUDGE GESQOFF: We have a one day turnaround

" on the transcript. Can you get it to me while we're

| still on the air?

MR, ZANGRILLI: Let me == give me a second,
Let me ask Mr. Lenze.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE GESGFF: All right.

MR. ZANGRILLI: VYes; Judge; I think we can
get that to yoﬁ‘ Just give me a second to buli that
document and then Mr. Lenze can be logating i:, Car I
just have a minute to go to another office?

JULGE GESOFF :  Yes.

{Pause).

MR. ZANGRILLI: Thank you. All right. Your
Honor, 1 have given Mr. Leénze a c¢loging binder from the

refinancing and he’s going to look for that schedule

and 1’11 let vou know when he finds it.

JUDGE GESOFF: Al. right. I owe you the
rest of Exhibit 4 a~_I’m talxing to thekcéurt Reporter
now. So before I go, I have to make copies of this,
Okay,)

So MATR Exhibit 16 is admitted intc the Record.

Well, do youn need to see that first, Mr. Gadsden,

before I gc akead and admit it?

MR. GADSDEN: No, wou can go ahead and admib

it.

JUDGE GESOF%: Al right; So I have
admitted everything, MATR Exhibit 13, 16 and PaAWC
Exhibit 4, 4A, B, C and D and PAWC Exhibit 5. All
right. Anyching else?

MR. VUONO: Th:is is Vuong, Your Honor. One

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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preliminary matter I would like some clarification on.

The hearing notice that established this hearing
today'carries a date of Januvary 28th ahd references a
letter dated January 28cth., The first notice I had of
any proceeding of this nature was when': feceived‘a
copy of the MATR petition bn, I believe, Thursday ofr
last week, which I believe was February the iZth. I
just wonder how we have a hearing orde; that predatgd
the fiiing of the petition?

JUDGE GESO?F: The hearing notice -~

probably the scheduler just used one ¢of “he old ones
and made a mistake.

MR, VUONG: wWell, it references a letter

~dated Januvary 28th.

JUDGE GESOFF: You mean it says see letter
dated January 28th at the top?
MR~ VUON0: Yes.

- JUDGE GESOFF: fThey do that so they don'‘t
have to repeat all the parties’ pames. That's what
that refers to. I don’'t even have a copy of the notice
here. I think I sent it out to everyone. Didn't I E
mail it to everyone?

MR. ZANGRILLI: Yes. Zangrilli speaking.
Yes, Your Honor.
MR, VUONC: I guess nmy gquestion is was

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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anything filed with the Commiss:ion concekning this
matter in terms of correspondence or otherwise before
the petiticn was filed?

JUDGE GESOFF: No. No. This is just a
mistake the scheduler made. The notice is faulty and
it’s ~« it notifies you of thé date of the hearing and
that was the imporsant thing. 0Okay. So there is
nothing uvnderhanded Qsing on, no documents were filed
that you didn’t receive.

MR, VUONO: But I didn': get’anything and I
wondered what was happening, that’s ail,

JURGE GESCFF :  Youw got the notice for
today’s hearing.

MR. VUONO: Yes,

JUDGE GESOFF: I have no idea how that
happened except the scheduler made a mistake. They did
it as suvon as I called them and set up the hearing,
they probably pulled the wrong document onto their
screen and didn’t notice it.

MR, VUONO: All right.

JUDGE GESOFF: Al. right. Anything else?

MR, ZANGRILLI :  Subject to ~- this is
Zangriili spesaking -= nothing else for the Record
unless there ray be something for rebuttal.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. Mr. Zangrilli, youk
filed the petition for an intefim emergency order and I
want you to address your petition with respect to the
findings that I must find in order to igsue the interim
emergency order which you're seeking.

MR, ZANGRILLI: Your Honor, it’s our
contention that we have made out a prima’fa:ie case
that the sale of wate& by PAWC to WACMA pursuant to
rider DLS 18 illegal. We're asking ftor interim relief

to preserve the status.as it existed prior Lo the

pnilatera: decision of PAWC to start providing water

aven while this matter ig before Your Honor for
adjudication.

The irreparable harm that will arise';c MATR is
that if we are successful -~ and we believe that ihe

Record indicates that we have a high probability of

success on the merits, although we understand it's

béfare Your Honor for that very determihation Q~ that
we will lose the revenve that would -- that we would be
able to achieve by contiruing to sell water and we
wmﬁ;d aot be able o récovér that’under any ¢ause of
action, either from WACMA or from PAWC, and that ‘s the

clear holding of the West Penn Power case, that

economic injury that cannot be recovered satisfies the

irroeparable inmjury reqguiremefit and likewise in the
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Israel case, that the illegal use of a tariff
constitubtey irreparable injury Qﬁ the most serious .

natuxe and is a fit subject for preliminary injunction,

Just as it is in civil law, where you can stop --

courts will enjoin illegal coﬁdnct if the other
elements glving rise to injunctive relief are pfesent‘

We also teel and assert’that the relief reQuested
is aot injuriouns to thé;publ:c interest and, in fact,
the public interes:z will be harmed if an unlawiul rate
is;permitted to be chafqed for several reasons. No. 1;
we will be reguired to increass our rétes by
apprbx;maiely 30 percent because of the lossg of WACMA
as a qustomer, . The sole reason we're losing WACMA as a
customer is because of the illegal use of #ider DLS.
It’'s that simple. |

Let me make something perfectly ¢lear, we c¢annoi
restrain, wé won’t even think of asking the Comnission
or 2our Honor to restrain the sale cf water to WACHMA at
the tariff rate of 83,92 per thousénd’gallons. it's
the -« what we contend is the i1llegal use of the
heavily discounted rate that gives rise‘ﬁo the
illegality and zhus ¢reates the economic harm to MATR,
where oxr froﬁ whence WACMA would be purchasiﬁg water,
whether it be pursuant to a contract or by virtue of a
verbal unde:standing or by virtue of spot purchases.
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Let me belabor the obvious. Some peopie say,
well, you have to have a contract Lo sell water or the
extension agreement that you héve entered into with
wACMA has expired by its terms and, therefore,‘ydu're
going to turn the spigot off.

Thié kind of paranoia has to stop. We‘re in the
bus:ness of selling water. We’ll sell it to WACMA or
to anybody élso who wants to buy from us, We have
never had the innent of turning that water off, whether
there’'s a written agreement or otherwise. We ddn':
need written égreements to sell water. That's our
business.

Furthernore, we think thét tﬁe ratepayers‘cf

WACMA counld be subject to a surcharge in the event that

at the eﬁd of the day Your Honor declares rider DLS

illegal and they have been purchaéxng the water at what
is then c¢learly a discriminatory rate., It's Arguable
that they would then have to make up that difference.

| 50 that is fundamentally our case. We're asking
for short-term relief until Your Honor has a chance to
adjudicane this case, which as we know from the
briefing schedule and the schedule that Your Honor has
indicated is not very far distant.

MR. PILLAR: Your Honcr, this is Pillar, if

T may just add one more thing to what Mr. Zangrilli
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the application of DLS in this particular case that Mr,
Zangrilli is referring to aé illegal and not DLS
itself, |

MR, ZANGRILLI: Ccrréct, Thank you, John.,
Your Honor, thatfs our positi¢n_

JﬁDGE GESOFF : Okay, Thank you. - Mr,
Gadsden.

MR. GADSDEN: Thankyou, Your Honor. I
think nmost of the pointg that Mr, Zangrilli hade are

addressed in full in the answer which we distributed by

electronic mail shortly before the hearing, but

recogrnizing that you and the parties'may rot have had

an opportunity to review or reflect on that answer, let

me take a minute to sort of summarize where we're

coming from.

First of all, let's ﬁalk about the status gquo.
The status gue ig that we're selling about 65 percent
of WACMA s needs, and as Mr. Vuéno pointéd out, are
transicioning ypward in compliance with the contract
that we have in place with WACMA.

As ﬁe point oﬁt, and as Mr. Zangrilli apparently

acknowledges, Robinson Township doesn’t have a contract
t¢ sell water to WACMA any more. - They negotiated an

exterision agreement., The extension agreement cxplred
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by 1ts own terms upon written -~ upon receigt andg
written notice that the DEP permiés had been issued, so
in effect what Robinson Townéhip is asking the‘
Commigssion to do is tp direct WACMA to in effoct
execute a new agreement withkRobinson for the duration
of this proceeding and T don't know of any authority
whiech would entitie the Commisgsicn to do that.

In addition; when you have an oppoctunity to
rev:éw the DEP permits( you wili see that in the event
that our agreement with WACMA is terminated, that WACMA
no longer bkas any right to buy water from Robinson in
the first place. |

Having said all of that, we strongly believe that
Robinson has failed to satisfy‘any’of the four criteria
set. forth in 52 PA Code Sect.on 3.7. We ﬁoh't believe
that there -~ that they have shown or can show‘tha;

their right 2o relief 15 ¢lear, I think 1f ypu go

thtough the evidence cthat was submitted &t the January

21st hearing, it becomes abundantly clear that all of
the parties to the’1995, ‘86 proceeding fully
anticipated that rider DLS would be used not only to
retain load, which is the situation hére,’btt;also to
attract load, which arguably is alse the situation
here. Thexre is no evidenge Lo suggeét otherwise.
Secorndly, we don’'t think that Robinson Township
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has shown that its need fér relief is impediate and,
indeed, if it had been immediate, we suspect that they
would have‘taken steps Lo pursue their initial request
for injunctive relief which was léid out in a pleading
they filed ten montks ago and we cite a case ia our
gnswer in which the Commission denied interim relief
for amongst other reasons the tact that the petitioner
had in effect sat on its ﬁands for over four months in
that particular case.

With respect to irreparabie injury, we cite the
BrinES‘case‘ I thirk that is a more paréliel situation
than the West Penn Power case and speaks directly to
the gquestion of whether competitive disadvantage can
constitute irxrreparable injury. That was ¢ertainly not
the situation in the West Penn Power case. |

Finally, as far as whether relief would be
injurious ty the pﬁblic interest, Robinson Towanship,
Aot surprisingly, focbses on hhe economic conseqguences

of its petition or our sale of watexr to Robinson

Township, but c¢learly ignores the ecoancmic implicationg

Qﬁyitskpetition to Pennsylvania~American ana to WACMA
and WACHMA is currently receiving safe, reliabhle service
from Pennsylvania-American at ‘a rate below what it had
been paying Rcbinson Townshib and obvicusly if it ﬁas
Lo go back to what Mr. Zangrilli described as the
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pfe~Pebruary 4th status quo, it ends up paying more.
Pennsylvania~American loses those revenues that WACMA
qained ~« that Robinson Township gains and so it
cléarly‘is injurious to our interéests anﬂ we belleve to
WACMA s interests and for all of those reasons we
believe that they have faiied to satisfy the
requirements of Section 3.7, and finally} as we point
gut in our answer, the whole isbue of wﬁether'chese
types of contracts could becone efiective upon filing
or whether they needed prior Commission review and
approval was addressed in the 19954'95‘proceeding and
the Commission concluded at‘that time that they d4did not
have to be pre-approved and so there”s nothing illegal
about our putting this contract into effect and
¢harging WACMA the rate that we are.

JUDGE GESOPF: Okay. Hold on a second. T
know you’re gulng to go next Mr, Zangrilli, but 1
wanted -~

MR.. GAbSDEN: Mr., Vuonoe wmway have something
to add, I don’t know.

JUDGE GESQOFF @ I'm,soriy‘ Mr. Vuono, I
apologize. Let me just interject here and ask a couple
nf guestions.

When I ¢ot your answer, Mr. Gadsden, I tried to

run the cites through Lexis and I couldn’t get there.
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Let me get the answer here. That doesn’t mean thé: you
were citing incorrectly at all, because Lexis and I
aren't that well acquainted.

MR. GADSDEN: I think we cited three cases
aﬁ& I would be happy to package those up and FAX them
out to you at the conclusion.

JULGE GESOFF: Okay. @Giving me a non~Lexis
ci;e, maybe.

MR. GADSDEN: I don't know =-= I'm qguite
ctertain the opinion éﬁd order on remand was not
published in any written nature, so I'll probably have
Eo give vou the original on that one.

JUDGE GESéFF: 'Gkay.

MR. GADSDEN: The Brinks case we gave you é
Lexis cite, but I suspect =~ I'm sure there is an
Acvlantic Second cive which we can prcvide and then the
Mil.i Associates Dauphin Consolldate& Water case we
pulled off Lexis., I apologize if I gave you the wrong
cite, but we'll send you a hard copy of that as well.

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Vaono,
anything? /

MR. VUONO: Your Honor, cn behalf of WACMA,
we wou.d join in the position stated by Mr. Gadsden for
PAWC and I was about this morning tec send a 1e§ter Lo
you jeining iﬁ his answer and I will do that fo;malky
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JUDGE GESOFFP : All’right. I have a question
for you, Mr. Zangrilli.  Hold on, 1'm‘shuffling papers
hére,  Okay. 1 don’t ha?e a guestion for‘you. Sorry.

" Mr. Zangrilli, any remarks?

MR. ZANGRILLI:* Yes, Judge, I do have some
remarks. I disagree with PAWC s assertion that we are
reguest ing Your Honor to enter an Qfder compelling
WACMA to buy water from us. That is not the case and

if you will examine, Your Honor, the wherefore clause

pf our petiticon wherein we stated the relief that we

seek, it simply requests that you bar the sale of water
purguant to the wacer sales agreement of March 28,
200%, until a final order i3 entered. In other words,
that you bar PAWC from selling water at its
discriminatory rider DLS rate.

No. 2, I'nm not sure that I agree with PAWC ‘that
if Your Honor enters an order or grants oOur redquest

that the water allocation permits therefore fall., I

might want to think about that a little bit more and

send. Your Honor a letter, but I don't thirk that’'s the

case. I don’t :hink -— what will fall will be arguably
PAWC s water allocation pcrmig, but not the water
allocation permits of Moon Township Authority, of the
Findlay Authority and of MATR. Under those waier
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allocation permits, there's plenty of supply available
for the consumers of the WACMA territory.

The next positicon that I want to disagree with is

‘the assertion that in the proceedings pursuant to which

rider DLS was approved as a tentative experiméntal
rider #0 be closely scrutinized henceforth by the PUC,
the concept of attract is used only in'a very limited
sense «~ and I'm going to get a brief over to Your
Honor within a day pointing this out, if the Court
would like to see it -~ bﬁt thé word‘atﬁraqc, whenever
1t is used -~ and it's used very infrequently ~- refers
to the concept of attracting new business such‘as_‘
enticing a new heavy load consumer to come into a
service territory.

The thrust of the prior litigation was to reduce
the rider PLS to retain a customer who was aboﬁt to
bolt Lo a rival suitor who was attemp:ing Lo entice
that cuscoﬁer away from PAWC by the techanigue ef using
a lower rate,

Your Hornor, i want to address the point that was
made that ~-

JUDGE GESOFPF ¢ Let @é stop you right there a
sécond* i will not bc taking briefs on this.

MR, ZANGRILLI : VQkay; Then our argument
wil; remain verbal and ou? contention is that the word

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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atcractyis used only in a very limited sense in the
proceedings approv;ng the rider and certaianly not i

the sense that was utilized by PAWC to steal WACMA from
usg.

Now, let me address, Your Honor, very briefly,

the argument that we did not seek an injunction ten

monthg ago. We didn’s seek an'injunction ~~ the
injunction that we originally requested when we filed
our complaiﬁt pack in the early summer was an
injunction barring PAWC from constructingkthe
facilities.  1In their response papers PAWC gited
ﬁumerous’authorities to tbthe extent that the PUC cannot
bar’chem from constructing whatever féciliciesrthey
want to constrdct, We did not contest that point at
that time.

Furthermore, we could not have regquested the

equitable relief thal we're seeking today because at

~that time the contract between MATE and WACMA dated

1983 was still irn effect and that contract dia not
expire until’Cctcber of 2003. Therefore} we had
ﬁothing to complain about. It would have been a
nullity Lo say -~ Lo reguest én injunction.
Furthcrmcré, when our caontract did expire,
bécause there was no water allocation permit, WACMA
continued éo huy water from us,4 We did not sustain any
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harm until the gpigot was turned off, in other wdrds,
until our water supply was turned off, which oedurred
on not February 4, because it was late in the day of
February 4 that I rece;ved’the FAX letter from Mr.
Brown that is ﬁow in;eﬁidence and then, of course, the
water then over the next five days was - we were
phased out graéually and they were phased in,

So,. we think that we did not sig on our rights,
ve noved immediately and promptiy. We moved within a
matter of days.

With respect finally to the concept that PAWC

agsgerts that the use of rider DLS in this particular

context or the contract between WACMA and PAWC did not

have t¢ be pre-approved, we think that the agreement in
and of itsel® =-- and that agreement, Yau# Honor,‘is in
the record from the prior hearing —- dc%s regquire that,
I'm go:ng to read from paragraph 24.1, guote ~~‘weil,
?AWC “represents‘ana warrants that disagreements shall
be filed with the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission and is subject to review by the PUC."

Pardgrabh 4.6 in additicn_SCates, “Lhé parties
recognize and expressly agree that the consummation of
this transaction is ccnditicnéd upon,receiving approval
from the PA PUC to‘the extent such approval is
reqnircd*“
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Paragraph 24.1 talks about a representation and a
warranty or the part of PAWC that it is'sﬁbject to
review by the PUC and,’therefcre; it's our poéition
that even though a pre-approval méy not be technically
reguired, this particular contract and the use of rider
DLE must be approved by the Commission as is evidenced

by the fact thas it's currently pending before Your

‘Honor, That c¢oncludes my'rebuttal‘

JUDGE GESOFF: Mr, Gadsden.

MR, GADSDEN: Thank yéu, Your Honor. Let me
address Mr. Zangrilli’s points in the order in whick he
pregserited them.

I think the f£irst one,~£i:st,Mr‘ Zangrilli argued
that they were -~ they being Robinson waﬁship -~ owere
not seeking an order directing wACwA Lo purchase watéﬁ
from Robinson Township, but rather to preclude us from
gselling water to WACMA pursuant to the aantraccf In
other wardé, what he seems Lo be’saying is that all
they want you to do is say we have to charge WACMA the
higher tariff rate. I don’'t find tha:t argument
terribly c¢redible in light of the petition for
emergency relief that they have filed. Jbviously that
remedy would no:‘addtess any of the concerns that Mr.
Zangrilli has raised in hxs‘petitiankoryfaised this
mocning in cterms of irreparable harm to Robinson
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Townghip in terms of public interest considerations,

what have you.

I mean, I ZJust don’t understand the poiht, other
than to suggest that Robinson Township is,probébly
assuming that if Pennsylvania~hmei1can were forced to
charge the higher rate, that that chld somehow force‘
WACMA back into Robinson’s arms, which I suspect is
what this is all about.

Secondly, the guestion ¢f what the ﬁermits do or
deo not say, T believe Mr., Zangrilli indigated that in
his -~ he wanted to take another look at it, but he
thought that the argument f had presenﬁed nor concern I
had raised related only to the permit that covered
sales from Pennsylvania-American. In fact, if you look
&t any of these permits, whether its Findlay or
Robinson Township, Moon or Oakdale; each of them
contains the same language, which ;ndicatés ~- and its
set forth under term of permit -~ that the permit will
become null and vdid if WACMA terminates cr fails to
renew its purchase agreement with Pennsylvania~American
Waber Company. So it's just not a guesticn of our
permit, it's a question of all five.

I won't relitigate the -- reargue the issue of
wvhat the -~ what rider DLS was and was not intended to
caver., Tha;, ¢f course, is the uvitimate issuc‘in this
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proceeding. We cextalnly dlsagree’wi:h Mr, Zangriili’s
:nterpretation and would simply further point out, as
Mr. Stout did in his Direct testimony, nhan‘the taraff
language itself makes it clear that one of the costs
that is to be covered by éhe'so~caliéd floor or minimum

rate is the cost of new facilities and, obviously, if

the tariff were simply designed to enable Pennsylvania~-

American to retain the exisbting load, it wouldn’'t neegd

‘Lo install new facilities.

The fourth point that Mr, Zangrilili made related

to their initial reguest for injunctive relief and he

crepresents that in their petition or complaint all they

had asked for was that the Commission enjéin the
congtruction of facilities. They have backed off that
after having reviewed some of the authority that we
cited in our answer. That'’s not the case. |

The wherefore clause in their original compliaint
readg as fellows, wherefore, MATR requésts‘thls |
Commission to entér an urdeﬁ probibiting PAWC from
commencing service to WACMA pursuant o the PAWC

agreement or constructing any facilities with respect

to such service.

Finally, he cited certain laanguage in the
agreement between WACMA and Peunnsylvania-American., We
don‘t think that language which parenthetically was
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also ¢rted in 1t petition foi interinm emergenCy relietf
lends any sSupport for the notion that the contract
between Pennsylvania~American and WACMA had to be
teviewed and approved in advance éf it becoming
eftfective,

We have never suggested that the agreement is not'
subject to CQmmission review, What we're saying in
response to an asserrion in the~Rabinsa§ Township
pecition Sor interin emergency ofder is zhéi that
agreement did not need prior Commission approval in
order for it to become effective.

That woncludes my regponse.

MR. ZANGRILLI: Your Honor, Al Zangrilli,
may I nake one brief surrebuttal point?

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes.

MR. VUONG: John Vuono. I wodld like to
make this one péint.

ME. ZANGRILLI: Absolutely, John, go ahead.

ME. VUONO: On the issue of Conmission
approval of the agreement between WACMA and PAWC, the
5 aAme pafagraph that Mr, Zangrilli ¢ited, the
representations and warranty, paragraph 24; there is a
subparagraph 24.2 in whigh Western Ailegheny reprogsents
and warrants that this agreement will no¢ require the
consent or approval of or registration with any
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governing body or agency and it has been our continuing
position that approval by the PUC of :tLis agreement per
s$¢ 18 not requared &s part of this trarnsaction.

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. Thank you. Mr.
Zéngrilli‘

MR. ZANGRILLI: Your Honcr, the only thing I
want to point out o the Court pertains %o this issuse
of the water allocation permits and I Jjust wanted to
direct Your Henor’s attention to the -é =& what I'm
trying to say about interplay between ihése watay
allocatioﬁ permits and the DEP. Only in the permit
that was 1ssued to PAWC does clausekﬁ appear, which is
called adjudication by PUC or Court, and 1’mkjust going
to call that to Your Honor's attentinn“ 1"m not going
to read it

It’s not the most carefully drafted provision I
have ever read, but I think that seems to say that if
the PUC rules contrary to PAWC ei&her with respect to
this immediate petition or’ulcimately, then this permit
5hallybecome autométiﬁally suspended.

That language dopes not appear in any sther water
allocation pexrmit. ~The section Ehat PAWC references,
namely the permit which appears as paragraph 2 in all
the other water allocation perm:ts, has pleaty of lead
time and 1 just ask Your Honor to read chat when you‘re
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considering thkis case, l'm'ngt going to read it, but
the gist of it is that, yes, these permits will become
null and voig if,,for exanple, the permittee doesn’t
take the water within a period of four Qaars or seven
years, Sd there's plenty ¢f rime there tor this permit
to exist or o be effective before it is subject to
revocation., That's our point there and that’'s all 1
have.

JUDGE GESOFF : okay* " Let me go over my
noteg. One of the things I want to ask is’the’rate
under DLS is $1.90 per thousand gallons, is Lhat
gorrect, Mr. Gadsden?

MRf GADSDEN: Yes, sir.

JUDGE GESOFF : What is the rate ﬁnder the
expired contract between Robinson Township and WACMA?

MR. ZANSRILLI: Your Honor, that rate would
be $Z2.51 per thousand galions and thal was a rate that

became effective December 15 of 2003, Prior to that

;t;me it had been $2.18 per thousand gallons.

JUDGE GESOFF: That was under the old
contract?

MR. ZANGRILLI: Yes. That’s cofrect, Your
Honor .

JULGE GESOFY : okay. Iskthat anywhere in
the record? 7T1'm not sure --
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MR. ZANGRILLI: This is 2angrilli speaking,.

The $1.90 cértainly is and our =-- the rate of $£2.18 per

thousand gallons certainly is and it’s attached as an
Exhibit to Mr. Lenze's Direct testimoﬁy. i forgoet
which Exhibit it is, put the rate schedules are in
there,

Now, with respest to the currentkMATR chérge, in

other words, the rate of $§2.5%1 that commenced in

: Decenmber 15 of 2003, I'nm not sure that that is in the

record. I can’t say, Your Honor, one way ot the other.

JUDGE GESCFF: All right,

'MR. GADSDEN: -Thisg is Gadsdeb. I'm pretty
sure it is not.

JUDGE GESOFF: Can ﬁhis bé stipulated =--

MR. VUONO: This is Vuwono. I woﬁla not
obiject to the statemént made £or whatever purpose its
beinyg made,. subject to my right to'revigw'this with the
WACMA people and advising all parties as to the actual
rate askof 12/15f03,

JUDGE GESOFF:’ Cén wé stipulate to it
subject to your check?

MR, VUONO:  Yes.

JUDGE GESO?F:’ Who said that?

MR, GADSDEN: Vuono. I said it.

JUDGE GESOFF:  All right. Mr. Vuono and Mr.
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Zangrilli?
MR. ZANGRTLLI': ‘That’'s fine, Your Honor,
JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Gadsden?
MR, GADSDEN: Yes, I'm fine with that.
JUDGE GRESOFF: &1L right. So stipulated.
A11 right. Let me see if T have anything else.

What was the §3.92 per thousand gallons?

MR. ZANGRILLI:‘ Judge Gesoff, this is Al
Zangrilli, The §3.92 per thousand is the rate that
PAWC must charge WACMA pursuant to its tariff if it is
not utilizing the discounted rate of rider DLS, which
is 81.90. k

JULGE GESOFF: Okay. " Thank you.

MRw’GADSDEN: Well, let me sust -= this isg
Gadsden. Let me clarify that,.

What we would stipulate to is that the $3.92 rate
was the prevailing éalo fgr resale rate in
Pennsyivania-American’s tariff at the time this case
was brought, Pennsylvania~hmericén, as‘yﬁu are
probab.y aware, just completed a base rate proceeding,
received an orderxr at the end of Januvary, Off the ﬁop
of my head, I cac’t recall whether és part of the
stipuvlation that resolved cost of service and rate
design issues. In that case we included an increase Lo
the sale for resale rate, but if acceptable to Mr,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150
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Zangrilli, Mr. vuono and’Mr‘ Pillar and Your Honor, 1
can Ltry to get a copy of the currently effective sale
for resale rate and distribute that this afternoon,.

JUDGE CESOPF: Well, wyou can, but I'm not
going to consider it

MR, GADSDEN: a1l right.

JUDGE GESOFF: 1 don't want to burden the
record.  All we know is that the $3.92 was in effect
when this case was brought and it may have changed as a
result of the ‘04 rate or not, but whether its ghanged
or not doesn’t matter,

MR. GADSDEN: QOkay. That's fxne;

JUBGE GESOFF ¢ Let me go over my notes
again. Okay. I dqp't think T have any éther
gquestiong., There’s a one day turnaround on the
transcript. I should have my copy toﬁarrow and I'n
going to start writing this up from my notes and from
the petit.on and kthe ahswer and I hope to get it'out
before the end of the week. It's going to be an oxdef
and I have to certify it up to the Commission and 1711
be éble to, I think, B mail you a copy of my grder ahd
I guess whatever mechanism I use to send it tp to the
Commission as well.

I think that’'s about it, You have the briefing
schedule and as I might have told vou, I won't be

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ‘(717) 761-7150
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ava.lable from the 27th of this month unzil -- I7'11 be
back in the office around April 9th, at which‘time I
will have your repiy briefs. There’'s c¢ne tase ahead of
yours and I don’t know which one I'm going to try to
get out firrst, I have a very busy schedule in Apr:l
and Mdy because of all the rescheduling ghat had to be
ddne of my hearings, But i'll get this out as soon as I
possibly can. As you kraow, T don't like to sit on
decisions very long. SOmecimes I get them out too
fast. Is bthere anything eise?

MR, Z2ANGRILLI: Yes, Judge Gesocff. &l
Zangrilli, I would 1ike to tell the‘Caurt Reporter
that I would like to purchase a copy of che transcript,
so when its available can I conme over or will it be
delivered? |

JUBGE GESOFF: She says it will be
delivereé.

MR. ZANGRILLI: The second point I just
wanted to make it clear that the only thing I'm

obligated to produce to Your Honor forthwith and

immediately is that debt repayment schedule and we'll

FAX that to Your Hornor as well as to all counsel.
JUDGE GESOFF: And maybe also to the Court

Reporter since she’s the one that has to get out the

transcript. She’ll give you the FAX number, her FAX

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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number. I think ‘that’s it, folks.
MR. ZANGRILLI : Thank vyou, Juage.
MR, GADSDEN:’ Thank you.
" {Whereupon, the documents were
marked as MATR Zxhibit No. 16 énd
PAWC 4, 4a, 4B, 42, 4D and 5 for .
identiﬁicatxon and were received in
evidence,}
(Thereupan} at 11:15 o’clock a.m., the

Hearing wasgs adijourned).

It

CERTIF I CAT
I hereby certify, as the
sténographic reporter, that the fcregoing proceedings
were taken stenographically by me, and théreaf:er
reduced to typewriting by me or under my direction; and
that this transcript is a true and accurate record to
the best qf my ability.
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February 4, 2004 ,

Rouald 1. Brown
Phons: (412) 553-6343
Fax: (412) 553670}

: @ QMENT E-onil: hrown@grogangraffam.com
VIA FAX: (412) 26167 F@LDER

Albert J. Zangrlli, Jr., Baquire

Yukevich, Marchetti, Iiekar & Zanpsilli, P.C,
11 Stanwix Street

Suite 1024 ,

Pisburgh, PA 15222
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RE: Anncxmied Issuance by Pennsylvania Department of Bavironmental Protection
Of Water Allocation Permit and Public Water Supply Permiit regarding
Pennsylvania-American Water Company
Hle No. 81575.00001

Dear Al

On behalf of Western Allegheay County Municipal Amhonty, this letter is to advise you as

Selicitor o the Municipal Anmom} of the Township of Robinson that WACMA is in

receipt of information that the issuance of the water allocation permit authorizing WACMA
to purchase water from Peansylvania American Water Company and the public water
supply permit authorizing the operation of Pennsylvania American connecting facilities w
the WACMA gystem are imminent. Accordingly, the staff of WACMA, together with
representatives of Pennsylvania-American Water Company are beginning the process of
transferring recexpt of water from the Robinson facilities to the Pennsylvenis-American
fucilitics commencing today, February 4 2004.

In accordance with the provisions of the extension agreement between WACMA and the

Robinson Authority, upon receipt of the water allocation permit referenced above, Robinson
Authonty will be given written notice of such receipt and the relevant termination

provisions of the extension agreement will then be given effect.

an

UREBAN GHAFPAM, AC. (Q\ Efi\\ )5—

FOUR GATEWAY CENTER, (2075 Y o088, PHTEGURCK, PA 15222 Mﬁ
[ ATAHRIARO0 Fax: 413.842:3601 www.groganarsfiam.com
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Albert 3. Zangrilli, Jr., Esquire
February 4, 2004
PAGE 2

In the interest of assuring ar vninterropted supply of waer w WACMA customers, and
rcognizing that that the extension agreement between WACMA and the Robinson
Authority should expire m the next several days, WACMA requests the Robinson
Authority’s continued cooporation in making any water supplies available from the
Robinson Authority to WACMA ag needed during this trangition, nowithsanding the
anticipated termination of the extension agresment between the parties,

| Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions, pleasa feal free to call at (412)
553-6343. ; ; -

RIB/gms

oct  Philip Morrs, Chaiman - WACMA (via fax: (412} 7880788)
- David Nichols, P.B, ~ WACMA Consulting Enginser (via fax: (412) 269-0533)
Bernie Grundusky, Jr. - PAWC (via fax: (717) 531-3314)
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PR Pennsyivania Department of Environmental Protection

400 Waterfront Drive
Pittsbureb, PA 15222-4745

 Sonthwest ne@ioﬁawﬁa@ CuU MENT ‘. 412-442-4217

F@LDER Faxe 412442438 2
et | "3 o
Wastem Allegheny County Municipal Water Allosation Permit No. waAZl006 S % o
~ Authonity Public Water Supply ID No.5020034 =. @ I
Allegheny County, Pmtvanm } @ @ Y{E ? {3 N ‘ é S
| . j J 8 = B8

’ m v

MAR 08 2004 N |

WATER ALLOCATION RERMIT

The Pen:isylvania Department of Environmental Protection (the Department), renamed by the Act of

June 28, 1994, No. 18, P.L. 89,71 .S, Section 1340.101 et seq., known as Ths Conservation and

Natural Resources Act, and continuing to exereise the powers and duties established by the Act of
Decembet 3, 1970, No., 175, P.L. 834,71 P.5. Section 510-1 &t geq., s amendad, known as The
Administrative Code, as successor 1o the Water and Power Resources Board, under and by virme of the
authority vested in and imposed upon it by the Act of Juae 24, 1935, No. 365, P.L. 842,32 P.8.

* Gection 631 et seq., known 88 the Warer Rights Act, hereby grants legve to the Western Allegheny
Connty Municipal Autbority (Permittee), with its prineipal offices located at Oakdale, Allegheny
County, PA 15071, acquire and use for public wattr supply purposes, subjest to such existing rights
and uses 25 may now be lawful, water rights in the following designated waters of the Commonwealth:

THE RIGHT TO PURCEASE UP G 1.6 MILLION GALLONS PER DAY (MGD) AS A
30.DAY AVERAGE FROM THE PENNSYLVANIA-AMERICAN WATER COMPANY
(PENNSYLVANIA AMERICAN). PURCHASES FROM ALL SOURCES ARE LIMYITED
TO 2.5 MGD, AS A DAYLY IMUM.
This permit is igsued in response 10 an application filed with the Drepartment on June 10, 2003 and
amendments through December 17,2003, This permit is issued with the inderstanding that the
proposed souxce(s) of water supply shall be developed as set fosth in the application and in ,
~ accompanying and supplemental data fHled with and thereafter and male 2 part thereot, subject, however,
16 the provisions of the Act of June 24, 1939, P.L. 842 (No. 465), and the following condidons, '
cegulations and restrictions: '

e Ee T
(o o P altzloY
C‘n(;()a%oaﬁa

An laudl Opportuphy Erephoyer | - www.dep.state.pa.us P-’mdmmu Papty (827}'




L B2/13/2064 17:20  412-261=6789 Mgl S
EED @4 2004 14:45 FR MO ~ | PAGE 15/18
| FEB 24 2004 14:0 ® a1z ses zaer @ zaneriLu P.04

WA Permit No. Wa2-1006 ‘
Western Allegheny Cotnty Municipal Authority

casepsént or interest in, to or over ¥ land belonging to the Cpmmornwcalm of?mlvgnia; neither

does it authorize any injury to privats property nor invasion of private rights, nor any infringemert of

federal, state or Jocal laws or segulations; nor does it obviate the necessity of obtaining federal assent
; when necessary. ‘ : ;

2. Adindicarion by PUC or Court. This permit shall antoroatically heseme suspended upon an order of
the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission, or any court having jurisdiction, which prohibits the
sale of water by the Pennsylvaniz American Water Compeny W the Westera Allegheay County
Municipal Authority, This permit shall automatically become null and vaid upon the expiration of
al) appeals to any ajudications, and the Permit shall be renurned o the Pennsylvanie Department of
Envirenmental Protection, 400 Waterfront Drive, Pitsburgh, PA 15222, |

3. Tepm af Permir. The duration of this permit shall be for a period of 25 years (url
February 3, 2029), provided, however, that should the Permittee for any reasons whatsoever:
2 f£ail to take and use the watee hereby allocated for purchase from the Pepusylvasia-
American Water Company within 2 period of four (4) years, of
b. cease 1o take and use the water hereby allocated for purchase from the Pennsylvania-
Americad Water Compapy for any period of seven (7) consecutive years, of
¢. tagminate of fail to renew its purchase agmmmi with the Pennsylvanis-American Water
Company, '
then this permit shail cease and be aull and void; unless, upon application of the Permittes, an
extension of such period is granted by the Department, ‘ ;
4. Devices Regarding Quantity of Water Purchased. The Permites shall maintain accurate measuring
and recording devices to determine the amount of water acquired from the Penuisylvania-American
Water Company. ;

S, Purchase Records, The Permittee shall prepare and maintain accurate records of the emount of water
- purchased each day, at each interconnect with the Pennsylvagia-American Water Company- The
‘Pexmitree shall make these records avellable, during norma) business bours, for inspection and
copying by the Department. The Permities shall subratt 1o the DEPARTMENT OF

|
!
1. Whgt Emitboes Not Do. This permit does not give any propesty rights, cither in real estate or
 material, nor any exclusive privileges, nor shall it be construed to grant or confer axy rght, title, |
ENVIRONE NTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION
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WA Pemmit No. WA?.Z-lOGG ‘
Western Allegheny County Municipal Authority

OF WATER USE PFLANNING, PO BOX 8555, HARRISBURG, PA 1?10?'—8555, by the St.ht day of
ench moth, o forms approved by the Deparuent, records showing the daily usage by Pernmtice
during the previous month. :

jons and.J tt Contingency Plan. The Permittee shall develop an Operations and Drought
Contingency Plan owtlining the measires that will be taken 1o conserve the available supply and
vedyce water use during an emergency (¢.g., drought, industrial wasts spill, etc.). Theplan shall
incinde staged voluntary and mandatory Water usé restrictions and & description of parameters o
tripger these actions at various stages, and the identification of available emergency sources o
interconnections and when these sourees would be utilized. The plan shall also indicate how water
 use restrictions will be enforced. The contingency plan shall be adopted by the Permittce apd
 submitted to the DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF
WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVIS 10N OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555,
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8555 within one year of the date of this permit and updated and
submitted to the Department every three years thereafter. |

7 Water Congervation. The Permitice shall adopt and implement a continuous Watex conservation
prograr for al} types of use within the erea served by this permit, and shall report to the Department
on the actions pursuant to this program, and the impact of these actions, annually, oz or before the

i3

anniversary date of this permit, This program shall inelude, but is not limited to the following:
a. Installation of merers at all new customer connections;
b, Regularly testing and repairing ot replacing all meters;

¢. Leakage and Joss control program;

d. Awater conservation education program, which includes z plazn for the annual
Jistribution of water conservation liwtrature and other material to new customers,
including information on Permittee, water conservation tips and water saving plombing

~ equipment. ' : '
e. A program for reducing customer demand for water by requiring the installation of water-

saving plumbing devites in all new accounts or promating the adoption of 2 water
conservarion ordinances and regulations.

8. Supplying Water tg Other Public Water Suppli shibition, The permittee shall not supply any
new or additional quantity of water to any public water supply agency until that 4gency shall have
first obiained, from the Department of Eavironmental Protection's Southwest Regional Office, &
subsidiary water allocation permit for the specific puschase quantity.
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WA PermitNo. WA2-1006 T
Western Allegheny Couty Munioipal Authority
9. &&@WM Within one year of ths date of this permit, the Permittes shall

initiate & study to develop 4 plan to reduce its unaccounted-for warex loss and shall mduwsuch loss

to 2 level ¢f 20 percent or Jess within five yeazs of the date of this penmit. Such stody shall be

~ completed and the final results and recommendations reported t the Depermment of Environmental
Protection’s Division of Water Usa Planning within two years of the date of tis permit. The

-~ deadlines sex forth in this condition may be extended with written approval by the Division of Water
Use Planning, upon good cause shown, providing that the Permitiee dsmonstratss satisfactory and
good faith progress toward compliance with this condition. '

akdale Borough Contract. In recognition of the contract between Oskdale Borough and the
‘Western Allegheny County Municipal Authority dated Septembex 18, 1990, and considering the
dependence of the Oakdale Borough upon the supply of water from the Western Alleghery County

~ Municipal Authority to meet essendal uses, the permittee shall not interrupt or terminate servics of

water to Oakdale Borough; except pussuant 10 the terms of that contract, provided that emergency

seductions in sale and delivery of water to Oakdale Borough may be implemented comuensurate
with emergenry Waler use resirictions imposed throughout the Permittee’s service area, This
condition expires upon tennination of the hulk sates agreexent with Ozkdale Borough.

10,

11, Reve cation’ of Permit. Water Allocation Perrit WAT47C, issved to the Westem Aﬁeghmy County
* Municipal Authority on February 16, 1995 and grauting the Western Allegheny Coumty Municipa)
Authority, the following water rights: ,

s Theright to purchase 75,000 GPD from Pennsylvania-American Watet Caﬁupany;
tg/are bereby revoked and ahall be remmed within 60 days 10 the TECHNICAL SERVICES
SECTION CHIZF, WATER SUPPLY MANAGEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION, 400 WATERFRONT DRIVE, PITTSBURGH, P4 15222-4745.

Renswal Requirerpent Within one year, but no less than 90 days, prior to the expiration date
specified in ConditionNo. 3, the Permittee shall submit to the Deparunent a complete and acceptable
application fora new permit, if Permittee desires to continue to sequire the water fights granted by
this permit beyond the expiration date, Upon the Department’s acceptance of such application for
review, the expiration date of this permit shell be extended during {he review period until issuance or

“denial of said permit.

12,
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WA Permit No. WAzZ-1006
Westorn Allegheny Cownry Municipal Authority

4 possible modificatian of said rights,

13, Pepmit Modification. This permit is subject o review an
t dates, as provided in Sestion 7 of tie Actaf

conditions, of resticnons ata later date o
June 24, 1939, P.L. 842 (No. 365).

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BY: W/ﬁﬁq%r:_, |

Mark A. Waynet :
Acting Regional Progrem Manager
Water Supply Management
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R Pennsyivania Department of Environmental Protection

400 Waterfraut Dyive
Pittsburgh, PA 152224743
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Western Allegheny County Municipal Water @Ho:atgan ?{;x%imlyo.s\;?zﬁ;i 006A
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The Pemnsyivanie Deparment of Envircamental Protection (the Depayment), renamed by the Act of
June 28, 1995, No. 18, P.L. 88,7} P.5. Section 1340,101 ¢f gen., kaown as The Conservation and
 Natural Resousees Act, and continuing to exercise the powers and duties established by the Act of
Deocraber 3, 1970, No. 275, P.L. 834, 71 $.3, Section 510-1 g8 8¢, 83 amended, known as The
Administrative Code, as successor to the Water end Power Rasources Board, under and by virne of the
 authority vested in and {mposed upon it by the Act of Tune 24, 1939, No, 365, P.L. 842,32P.S.
Qeetion 631 &t ser., known 26 the Water Rights Act, hereby granta loave to the Westem Allegheny
County Munisipal Autority (Permices), with its principal offices located at Oakdale, Allegheny
County, PA 15071, to soquire and nsa for public water supply purpases, subjectta such existing rights
and utes a5 way naw be lawful, water rights in the following designated watars of the Commonweelth:
THE RIGHT TO PURCHASE UP TO 1.0 MILLION GALLONS PER DAY (MGD) AS A
30-DAY AVERAGE FROM THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSBEIP OF
ROBINSON. PURCKASES ¥YROM ALL SOURCES ARE LIMITED TO 2.5 MGD, AS &

DALY MAXIMUM.
This perralt Is issued in response to an applicarian filed with the Department oo Juze 10,2003 and
ameadments through December 17, 2003, Thie petmit is issued with the inderstanding that the
propased source(s) of water supply shall be developed aa sot forth in the application and in
accompanying and supplemental data filed with and thereafter and made a part thereof, subject, however,
w the provisions of the Act of June 24, 1939, P.L. 842 (No. 365), ard the following conditions,
vegulations and regtrictions: :

9,44
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Westarn Aljsgheny County Municipel Authority

 What Permit Ngt Do, This permit does not give any property rights, elther in real cstete or
. matenal, nor any sxchisive privileges, nor shall it be construed to grant or canfer any right, tide,

" easement of interest in, to or over any land belonging to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania; neither
Aoss it authorizz any injury 1o private property oot invasion of privess rights, nor sny infringement of
federal, sua or local [aws or regulations; nat doss it obviate tha necessity of obtining federe] assent
what necessary.

2 Temmof Pexmit, The duration of this petmit shall bo for a period of 25 years (wutil
February 3, 2029), provided, however, that ghould the Permaittae for any reason whetsoever:

o fuil to take and wse the waer hereby allocated for purchase from the Pentisylvanda-
Amerisan Water Company within a period of four (4) years, o7 '

b, conse to take and usé the water hereby allocated for purchase from the Peansylvanis-
Amesican Water Company for any period of seven (7) consecutive yeats, or

c. lsrminte or fail to renaw itg purchase agreement with the Peansylvania-Americsn Water
Camptny, , ‘

then this permit shall _ceasé and be null and void; wnless, upon epplication of the Permitiea, 45
exterision of such peried i granted by the Department.

ater Prrchaged, The Permittes shall maintain gcturste measuring
the amoust of water acquired from the Pennsylvania-American

Deviess Reanrding Quantity of

- and recotding devices to detemming
Watzet Company.

4 Purchase Recqrds, The Permitiea shall preparc and maintain accurats records of the emount of warer

purchased each day, at ¢ach futerconnect with the Penosylvanis-Americen Water Company. The

" Permitiee shall make these tecords available, during normal business hours, for inspeotion and
copying by the Department. The Permittzs shall subimit o the DEPARTMENT OF |
ENVRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BURBAU OF WATERSRED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION -
OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555, HARRISBURG, PA. 17105-8535, by the 8th day of
each month, on forms approved by the Department, records showing the daily usage by Permittes
during the previous month. ;

5. Operations and Drought Contingency Plan, The Pérminiee chall dovelop an Operations and Drought
Confingency Plan outlining the measurea that will be taken to conserve the available supplyand
reduoe water use dusing an emergency (6. drought, ndustrial wasts spill, etc.). The plax shall

 insfude steged veluntary and mandaiory water use restrictions and @ deseription of parameters to
trigpet these actians at variols stages, and the idsntification of available cmergency sources of

e
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6.

interconnections and when these sources would be utilized, The plan shall sleo indicaie how water
use yestrietions will be enforced. Ths contingency plan shall be adopted by the Permitze and ‘
cubmitted 1 the DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF
WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 3555,
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8555 within one year of the date of this permit snd updated and
subrmittsd o the Depattment every thres years theveafter. ,

Water Copsergation, The Permitice shall adopt and implement 8 continuous water conservaltion
program for all types of use within the area served by this permit, aad shall report to the Dapartment
o1 the actions pursuant to this progrant, and the impact of these actians, annwally, on or before the
aaniversary date of this pepmit, This program sholl include, but is not linited to the following:

s Lnotallation of meters at all new customet copnections;

b, Regulasly testing and repairing or replacing all meters;

¢. Leakage and loss contro] program;

d. A wates consgrvation education program, Which inaiudes o plan for the armual
distribution of water conservation litoratus and other material to new customers,
incloding informarion on Permitioe, water canservation tips and water saving plumbing
equipment. o ;

e. A program for reducing cugiomer demand for water by requiring the installation of weter-

 saving plumbing devices in all new accaunts or promoting the sdoption of a water
consecvation ordinances and pagulations. ;

¢ Water Supplicts Prohibit! on. Ths Permittoe shall not supply axy
to any public water supply sgeney unti) that spency shall havs

>

S

W3 yer Pubhi¢
new ar additionzl quannty of wa

first obtzined, from the Department of Environmental Protection’s Southwest Regional Office, a

subsidiary water dllocation parmit for the specific purchase quantity.

Reduze Unaccountad-for Usags, Within one year of the date of this permit, the P ermitiee shall

initiete & sy to develop & plan to reduce its unaccoumed-for water Joss and shall seduce such lass

to a Jevel of 20 percent or less within five years of the date of this permit. Such arudy shall be
completed and the final rasults and recommendations reporied t the Department of Environmental
Protection’s Division of Watar Use Planning within twa years of the date of this permit The
deadlings set forth in this condition may be extended with written approval by the Division of Water
Use Planning, upon good causo shown, providing that the Permittee demanstrates satisfactory and
good faith progress toward compliznce with this condition. '

PANGRILLT ~ .85

pa3
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/A Permit No, WA2-1006A
Westor Allagheny Couaty Maunicipal Authority

narract. Ln jecognition of the contract between Okdale Borough and e
stors eny Courty Municipal Authority dared September 18, 1990, and considering the
deptndanee of the QOakdzle Borouph upon the supply of water from the Western Allsgheny Couxy

. Muzicipal ‘Autvhoﬁtym meet escantial uges, the Permittee shall not interrupt or tevminats geyvice of

water to Oaxdale Borough; except pussuant o the termi of that comtrast, provided that cmevgency
seductions in sals and delivery of water1o Oakdalc Borough mey be imyplemented commensurate
with Smergency waler use restrictions imposed thraughous the Permittze’s service ares. This
¢onditdon expires Upan termination of ke hulk seles ngreament with Ockdale Borough.

10. Revacation of Permit, Water Allseation Permit WA-7478, issued to the Westzm Allegheny County |

Municipel Authcrity on Pebruary 10, 1695 and granting tie Westom Allegheny Couaty Municipal
Authotity, the following water fighte! e -

v Therighto ,Pmﬁ 1 million ‘gyailoni per dayﬁ‘m the Musicipal Authority of the
Township of Robinson ‘

i/aro ey reveked and shall be rourmed witin 60 425 1 the TECHINICAL SERVICES
SECTION GHIEF, WATER SUPPLY MANAGEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL

SROTECTION, 400 WATERFRONT DRIVE, PITTSBURGH, PA 15222.4743.

11, Renewsl Requirement, ‘Within nat yeat, but 0 Jess than 90 days, prior to the expiration dats

specified in Condition No. 2, the Permitice shall submit 1o the Depatiment & compleis and acceptable

- apphieation for a naw permit, if Permitien deaires to continue to scquire tha waiit nights grased by

this permit beyand the expiratian date. Upon the Depariment’s acceptance of such application for
veview, the expiration dats of this permit shall be extended during the review period vntil issuance o
denial of said permit. ‘ ' ' ST

12. Permit Modifiegtion. This pertnit i subject to review &nd possible modification of said rights,

conditions, or restrictions at 2 later dale or dates, as pravided in Section 7 of the At of
June 24, 1935, P.L. 842 (No. 365). ‘

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BY: % ”
~ ayaset 2
Acting Regional Program Manoges
Water Supply Management

[ A W

 Ima _e.6s
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'w i ol 400 Waterfi-ont Derive
; Pittsbargh, P4 152224745

DOCUMENT

FOLDER Fax:  412-442-4303,
&%

Soixthvvest Regional Office
Western Allegheny County Municipal Water Allocation Permits No. W@} 006)3& =
Authority Public Water Supply ID. No. 5020034 <o m
Allegheny County, Pennsylvania o0 O
\ o m
;:g e LY
> "o -

< AN

WATER ALLOCATION PERMIT

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (the Department), renamed by the Act of
June 28, 1995, No. 18, P.L. 89, 71 P.S. Section 1340.101 et seg., known as The Conservation and
Natural Resources Act, and coptinuing to exercise the powers and duties established by the Act of
Detember 3, 1970, No. 275, P.L. 834, 71 P.S. Section 510-1 ¢t seq., as amended, known as The
Adminiswative Code, as successor to the Water and Power Resources Board, under znd by virtue of the
authority vested in and imposed upon it by the Act of June 24, 1939, No. 365, P.L. 842, 32 P.S.
Section 631 et s£q., known as the Water Rights Act, hereby grarts leave 1o the Western Allegheny
County Municipal Authority (Perrnittes), with its principal offices located at Oakdale, Allegheny
County, PA 15071, to acquire and use for public water supply purposes, subject to such existing rights
and uses as 1y now be lawful, water rights in the following designated waters of the Commonwealth:
THE RICHT TO PURCHASE UP TO 500,000 GALLONS PER DAY (GPD) AS A 30-DAY
AVERAGE FROM THE MOON TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY. THE
ALLOWABLE PURCHASE SHALL INCREASE TO 1 MILLION GALLONS PFER DAY
DURING EMERGENCY CONDITIONS. PURCHASES FROM ALL SOURCES ARE
 LIMITED TO 2.5 MGD, AS A DAILY MAXIMUM.
This permit is issued in response to an application filed with the Department on June 10, 2003 and
' amendments through December 17, 2003, This permit is issued with the understanding that the
proposed source(s) of water supply shall be developed as set forth in the application and in
accompanying and supplemental data filed with and theceafter and made a part thereof, subject, however,
to the provisions of the Act of Junc 24, 1939, P L. 842 (No, 365), anflfth& fol{styite condiicns)
regulations and restrictions: | ﬂ | “Jf ff E
| MAR 08 2004
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WA Permit No. WAZ-10068
Western Allegheny County Muuicipal Authority

1.

2,

What Permit Does Not Do. This permit does not give any property rights, cither in real estate or
material, nor any exclusive priviléges, nor shall it be construed to grant o7 confer any right, title,
casement or interest in, to or over any land belonging to the Commonwealth of Pennsyivania; neither
doas it authorize any injury to private propetty nor invasion of private rights, nor any infringement of
federal, state or local Jaws or regulations; nor does it obviate the necessity of obtaining federal assent
when niecessary.

Term of Permit. The duration of this permit shall be for a pericd of 25 years (until
February 3, 2029), provided, however, that shouid the Permittee for any reason whatsoever:

a. fail to take and usc the water hereby allocated for purchase from the Permsylvania-
American Water Company within a period of four (4) years, or

b. cease to take and use the water hereby allocated for purchase from the Pennsylvania- '
American Water Company for any peniod of seven (7) consecutive years, or

c. terminate or fail to renew its purchase agreement with the Pennsylvania-American Water
Company,

then this permit shall cease and be null and void; unless, upon application of the Permittee, an
extension of such period is granted by the Department. '

* Devices Reparding Ouantity of Water Purchased. The Permittee shall maintain accurate measuring

and recording devices 1o determine the amount of water acquired from the Permsylvapia-American
Water Company, | | |

wchase Records, The Permittee shall prepare and maintain accurate records of the amourt of water
purchased each day, at each interconnect with the Pennsylvaniz-American Water Company. The
Permittee shall make these records available, during nommal business hours, for inspection and
copying by the Department. The Permittee shall submit to the DEPARTMENT OF

" ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION

OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8555, by the 8th day of
each month, on forms approved by the Department, records showing the daily usage by Pexrmittee
during the previous month,

Opexations and Drought Contingency Plan. The Permitiee shall develop an Operations and Drought’
Contingency Plan outlining the measures that will be taken to conserve the available supply and
reduce water use during an emergency (¢.g., drought, industrial weste spill, ew.). The plan shall
include staged voluntary and mandatory water us¢ reswictions and & description of parameters to
tripger these betions at various stages, and the identificetion of available emergency sotress or
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WA Permit No. WAZ-1006B
Western Alleghesy County Municipal Authority

interconniections and when these sources would be utilized. The plan shall also indicate how water
use restrictions will be enforced. The contingency plan shall be adopted by the Permittes and
submitted 16 the DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF
WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555,
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8555 within one year of the date of this permit and updated and
submitted to the Department every three years thereafier. ' .

6. Water Conservation, The Permittee shall adopt and implement a continuous water conservation
program for all types of use within the area served by this permit, and shall report to the Department
on the attions purstant 1o this program, and the impact of these actions, annually, on or before the

 anniversary date of this permit. This program shall include, but is not limited to the following:

a. Installstion of meters gt all new cusiomer kconnections;
b. Regularly testing and repeiring or replacing all meters;
¢. Leakage and loss control program; |

d. A water conservation education program, which includes a plan for the annual
distribution of water counservation Jiterature and other material (0 new customers,
including information on Permiittee, water conservation tips and water saving plumbing
equipment.

e. A program for reducing customer demand for water by requiring the installation of water-
saving plumbing devices in all new accounts or promoting the adoption of a water
conservetion ordinances and regulations.

7. Supplying Water to Other Public Water Supplicrs Prohibition. The Permittee shall not supply any
new or additional quantity of water to any public water supply agency until that agency shell have
- first obtained, from the Department of Environmental Protection's Ssuthwest Regional Office, a
subsidiary water allocation permit for the specitic purchase quantity. ‘

8. Redyes Unaccounted-for Usage, Within one year of the date of this permit, the Permittee shall
initiate & smdy to develop a plan to reduce its unaccounted-for water loss and shall reduce such loss
1o a level of 20 percent or less within five years of the date of this permit. Such study shall be
completed and the final results and recommendations reported 1o the Department of Envirenmental
Protection’s Division of Water Use Planning within two years of the date of this permit. The
deadlines set forth in this condition may be extended with written approval by the Division of Water
Use Plarining, upon good cause shown, providing that the Permittee demonsuates satisfactory and

=3

good faith progress toward compliance with this condition. :
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Western Allegheny County Municipal Authority

9. Qakdale Borough Contract. In recognition of the contract between Oakdale Borough and the
Western Allegheny County Municipal Authority dated September 18, 1990, and considering the
dependence of the Oskdale Borough upon the supply of water from the Westarn Allegheny County
Muricipal Authority to meet essential uses, the Permittee shall not intexrupt or terminats service of
water to Qakdale Borough; except pursvant to the terms of that contract, provided that emergency
reductions in sale and delivery of water to Oakdale Borough may be implemented commensurats
with emergency water use restrictions imposed throuphout the Permittee's service area. This
condition expires upon termination of the bulk sales agreement with Oakdale Borough.

10. Revocation of Permit. Water Allocation Permit WA-747D, issued to the Western Allegheny County
Municipal Authority on February 10, 1995 and granting the Western Allegheny Cowaty Municipal
~ Authority, the following water rights:

¢ The right to purchase | million gallons per day from the Moon Township Municipal
Authority; ,

is/are hereby revoked and shall be returned within 60 days to the TECHNICAL SERVICES
SECTION CHIEF, WATER SUPPLY MANAGEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION, 400 WATERFRONT DRIVE, PITTSBURGH, PA 15222-4745.

11. Rennewal Requirement. Within one year, but no less than 90 days, prior to the expiration date
specified in Condition No. 2, the Permittes shall submit to the Department a complete and acceptable
application for a new permit, if Permittee desires wo continue to acquire the water rights granted by
this permit beyond the expiration date. Upon the De¢partment’s scoeptance of such application for
review, the expiration date of this permit shall be extended during the review period uptil issvance or
denial of said permit. :

12, Permit Modification, ‘This permit is subject to review and possible modification of said rights,
~ conditions, or restrictions at a later date or dates, as provided in Section 7 of the Act of
June 24, 1939, P L. 842 (No. 365). ‘

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BY: 7 Lri” /Q/Q\Zé:’—
Mark A, Wayner € ,

Acting Regional Program Manager
Water Supply Management

DATE:

TOTAR. P.13
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WATER ALLOCATION PERMIT

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (the Department), renamed by the Act of
Tune 28, 1995, No. 18, P.L. 89, 71 P.S. Section 1340.101 et seq., ktiown as The Conservation and
Natural Resourees Act, and continuing 10 exercise the powers end duties established by the Act of
Decernber 3, 1970, No. 275, P.L. 834,71 P.8. Section 510-1 &t seq., as amended, known as The
Administrative Code, as suecessor to the Water and Power Resources Board, under and by virtue of the
authority vested in and imposed upon it by the Act of June 24, 1939, No. 365, P.L. 842, 32 P.S.
Section 631 et seq., known as the Water Rights Act, hereby grants leave to the Western Allegheny
- County Municipal Authority (Permittee), with its principal offices located at Oakdale, Allegheny
County, PA 15071, to acquire and use for public water supply purposes, subject 16 such existing rights
- and uses as imay now be lawful, water rights in the following designated waters of the Commonwealth:

THE RIGHT TO PURCHASE UP TO 200,000 GALLONS PER DAY (GPD) AS A
30-DAY AVERAGE FROM THE FINDLAY TOWNSHIF WATER AUTHORITY.
PURCHASES FROM ALL SOURCES ARE LIMITED TO 2.5 MGD,( AS ADAILY
MAXIMUM.

This permit is issued in response 10 an application filed with the Department on June 10, 2003 and
amendments through Decenmber 17, 2003, This permit is issued with the understanding that the
praoposed saurce(s} of water supply shall be developed as set forth in the application and in
accmnpanymg and supplemental data filed with and thereafter and made a part thereof, subject, however,
to the provisions of the Act of June 24, 1939, P.L. 842 (No. 365), and the following conditiors,

repulations and restrictions:
Hi (’\ GL/{{“W‘M = 'U*\;
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Western Allegheny County Municipal Autharity

1. What Permit Does Not Do. This permit does not give any property rights, either in real estate or
material, nor any exclusive privileges, nor shall it be construed to grant or confer any right, title,
gasement or ipterest i’n, to or over any land belonging to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania; neither

 does it authorize any injury to private property nor invasion of private rights, nor any infringement of
federal, state or local Jaws or regulations; nor does i lt obviate the necessity of oblannng federal assent

when necessary.

2 ’I‘erm;aﬁ Permit, The duration of this permit shall be for a period of 25 years (until
: February 3, 2029), provided, however, that showld the Perminge for any reason whatsoever:

a. fail to take and use the water hereby sllocated for purchase from the Pennsylvania-
American Water Comipany within 2 period of four (4) years, or

b. cease to take and use the water hereby allocted for purchase from the Pennsylvania-
Amencan Water Company for any pericd of seven (7) consecutive years, or

¢. terminate or fail to venew {ts purchase agreement with the Peonsylvania-American Water
Company, ,

‘then this permit shall cease and be null and void; unless, upon application of the Permittes, an
extension of such period is granted by the Department.

3. Devices Regarding Quantity of Water Purchased. The Permittee shall maintain accurate mezsuring
and recording devices 10 determine the amount of water acquired from the Pennsylvania-American

Water Company.

4, Purchase Records. The Permirtee shall prepare and maintain accurate records of the amou of water
purchased each day, at each interconnect with the Penngylvania-American Water Company. The
Pennittee shall make these records available, during normal business hours, for inspection and
copying by the Department. The Permittee shall sabmit to the DEPARTMENT OF
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION
OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555, HARRISBURG, PA 171058555, by the Bth day of
each month, on forras approved by the Deparunem, records showing the daily usage by Permittee
during the previous month. ;

$S. Operations and Drought Contingency Plan, The Permittee shall develop an Operations and Drought
Contingeacy Plan outlining the measures that will be taken t6 conserve the available supply and
reduce water use during an emergency (e.g., drought, industrial waste spill, ete,). The plan shall
include staged voluntary and mandatory water use restrictions and g description of parameters to
rigger these actions a1 various stages, and the jdentification of available emergency sources or
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imerconnections and when these sources would be utilized. The plan shall also indicate how water
use restrictions will be enforced. The contingency plan shall be adopted by ths Permitiee and
submitted to the DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF

-~ WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555,
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8555 within one year of the date of this permit and updated and
submitted 10 the Department every three years thereafier.

6. Water Conservation. The Permittee shall adopt and implement a continuous water conservarion
' program for all types of use within the area served by this permit, and shall report to the Department
on the actions pursuant to this program, and the impact of these actions, annually, on or before the
- anniversary date of this permit. This program shall include, but is not Kmited to the following:

& Inswallation of meters at all new eustomer connections;
b. Regularly testing and repairing or replacing all meters;
¢. Leakage and loss control program;

d. A water conservation education program, which includes 2 plan for the annual
distribution of water conservation literature and other material to new ¢ustomers,
mcludmg information on Permittee, water conservaﬁon tips and water saving plumbing

équipment.

e. A program for reducing customer demand for water by requiring the instaliation of water-
saving p}umbmg devices in all naw accounts or promoting the adt;pt:on of a water
conservation ordinances and regulations.

7. Supplying Water to Other Public Water Suppliers Prohibition. The Permittee shall not supply any

new or additional quantity of water to any public water supply agency until that agency shall have
first obtained, from the Department of Environmental Protection's Southwest Reg:on:d Office, a
subsidiary water anocauon permit for the specific purchase qnanﬁty

8. Reduce Unaccounted-for Usage. Within one year of the date of this permit, the Permitiee shall
initiate a study to develop a plan 10 reduce its unaccounted-for water Joss and shall reduce such loss
to a level of 20 percent or less within five years of the date of this permit. Such smdy shall be
completed and the final results and recommendarions reported 1o the Department of Environmental
Protection’s Division of Water Use Planning within two years of the date of this permit. The
deadlines set forth in this condition may be extended with written approval by the Divigion of Water
Use Planning, upon good cause shown, providing that the Permittee demonstrates sansfactcry and
good faith progress oward comphance with this condition. ;
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WA Permit No. WAZ-1006C |
Western Allegheny Courty Municipal Authority

9, Qukdale Borgugh Contact, In recognition of the contract betwoen Oakdale Borough and the
Western Allegheny County Municipal Authority dated September 18, 1990, and considering the
dependence of the Qakdale Borough upon the supply of water from the Western Alleghery County
Munitipal Authority to meet essential uses, the Pesmittee shall not interrupt or terminate service of
watst to Oakdale Borough; except pursuant to the terms of that contract, provided that emergency
reductions in sale and delivery of water to Oakdale Borough may be implemented commensurate -
with vmergency water use restrictions imposed throughout the Permittee's service arca. This
condition expires upon termination of the bulk sales agreement with Qakdale Borough

10 Rem tion of Permit. Water Allocation Permit WA-747E, issued to thz Western Alleghetry County
Municipal Authority on February 10, 1995 and granting the Western Allegheny County Municipal
Authority, the following water rights:

e ‘The Hight 1o purchase 120,000 GPD from Findlay Township Water Authority

is/are heceby revoked and shal be returned within 60 days to the TECHNICAL SERVICES
SECTION CHIEF, WATER SUPPLY MANAGEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL
' PROTECTION, 400 WATERFRONT DRIVE, PITTSBURGH, PA 152224745

11. Renewal Requirement. Within one year, but no less than 90 days, prior to the expiration date
specified in Condition No. 2, the Permittee shail submit to the Department & complete and acceptable
application for a new permit, if Permitiee desires to continue to acquire the water rights granted by
this permit beyond the expiration date, Upon the Department’s acceptance of such application for
review, the expiration date of this permit shall be extended during the review period until issuance or
denial of said permit. iy

12, Permit Modification. This permit is subject to review and possiBIc modification of said rights,
conditions, or restrictions at 4 later date or dates, as provided in Section 7 of the Act of
June 24, 1939, P.1L. 842 (No. 365).

'DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Mark A. Wayner
Acting Regional Program Manager
Water Supply Management
. FEB . 3 204
DATE:
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Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection

400 Waterfront Drive
Pittsburgh, PA 15222-4745

Soi‘nthwest Regional Office QCUME N?}F 412-442-4217
| ) @é@gﬁ Fax:  412-442-4303

“Western Allegheny County Muicipal Water Allocation Permit No. WA2-1006D ,
Authority Public Warer Supply ID No. 5020034
Allegheny County, Pertnsylvenia

WATER ALLOCATION PERMIT

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (the Department), renamed by the Act of
June 28, 1995, No. 18, P.L. 89, 71 P.S. Section 1340.101 et seq., known as The Conservation and

- Natural Resources Act, and contining to exercise the powers and duties established by the Act of
December 3, 1970, No. 275, P,L. 834, 71 P.S. Section 510-1 et seq., as amended, known as The
Administrative Code, a5 successor to the Water and Power Resources Board, under and by virtue of the
autherity vested in and imposed upon it by the Act of June 24, 1939, No. 365, P.L. 842,32 P.S.
Section 631 et seq., known as the Water Rights Act, hereby grants leave to the Western Allegheny
County Municipal Authority (Permittee), with its principal offices located at Oakdale, Allegheny
County, PA 15071, to acquire and use for public water supply purposes, subject to such existing rights
and nses as may now be lawful, water rights m the following designated waters of the Commonwealth:

‘THE RIGHT TO YURCHASE UP TO 1,500 GALLONS PER DAY (GPD) AS A 30-DAY
AVERAGE FROM THE BOROUGH OF OAKDALE. PURCHASES FROM ALL
SOURCES ARE LIMITED TO 2,5 MGD, AS A DAILY MAXIMUM. ‘

- This permit is issued in response to an application filed with the Department on June 10, 2003 and
amendments through December 17, 2003, This permit js issued with the understanding that the
proposed source(s) of water supply shall be developed as set forth in the application and i
accompanying and supplemental data filed with and thereafier and made a part thereof, subject, however,
to the provisions of the Act of June 24, 1939, P.L. 842 (No. 365), and the following conditions,

regulations and restrictions: 17
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1. What Permit Does Not Do. This permit does not give any property rights, either in real estate or

5&

material, nor any exchusive privileges, nor shall it be construed to grant or confer any right, title,
casement of interest in, to or over any land belonging to the Cormonwealth of Pennsylvania; neither

does it authorize any injury 1o private property not invasion of private rights, nor any infringement of

federal, state or local laws or regulations; nor does it obviate the necessity of obtaining federal assent
when necessary, ~ '

Tenm.of Permit. The dumﬁbn, of this permit shail be for a period of 25 years (until
February 3, 2029), provided, bowever, that should the Penmittee for any régson whatsoever:

8. fail to take and nge the water he‘feby allocated for parchase from the Pennsylvaaia-
American Water Company within 8 period of four (4) years, or

b; cease to take and wse the water hereby allocated for purchase from the Pennﬁy}vania-
American Water Company for any period of seven (7) consecutive years, or

& terminate or fail to renew its purchase agreement with the Pennsylvania-American Water
Company, ‘
then this permit shall cease and be null and void; unless, upon application of the Permittee, an
extension of such period is granted by the Department,

Devices Regarding Ouantity of Water Purchased. The Permirtee shall maintain accurate measwring

and recording devices to determine the zmount of water scquired from the Pennsylvania-American
Water Company. ,

Purchuse Records. The Permittee shall prepare and maintain accurate records of the amount of water
purchased each day, at each interconnect with the Pennsylvania-American Water Company. The
Permittes shall make these records available, during normal business howrs, for inspection and
copying by the Department. The Perminee shall submit w the DEPARTMENT OF
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAL] OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION
OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8585, by the 8th day of
¢ach month, on forms approved by the Department, records showing the daily usage by Permittee
during the previous month. . < ;

Opert tions 2nd Drought Contingency Plan. The Permittee shall develop an Operations and Drought
Contingency Plan outlining the measures that will be taken to conserve the available supply and
redute water use during an emergency (e.g., drought, industrial waste spill, ete.). The plan shall
include staged vohuntary and mandatory water use restrictions and & deseription of parameiers to
trigger these actions at various stages, and the identification of available emerpeacy sources or
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interconnections and when these sources would be utilized. The plan shall also indicate how water
use restoictions will be enforced. The contingency plan shall be adopted by the Permittee and
submitted to the DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF
WATERSHED MANAGEMENT, DIVISION OF WATER USE PLANNING, PO BOX 8555,
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-8555 within one year of the date of this permit and updated and
subniitted to the Department every three years thereafter.

6. Water Conmanon The Permittee shall adopt and impleroent a continuous water conservation

program for all types of use within the ares served by this permit, and shall report to the Department
on the sctions pursuant to this program, and the impact of these actions, annuaily, on or before the

' anmversary date of this permit. This program shall include, but is sot limited to the following:
a. Installation of meters at all new ustomer connections;
b. Regularly testing and repairing or replacing all meters;
¢. Lesksge and loss ¢ontrol program;

d. A water conservation education program, which includes a plan for the annuval
distribution of water conservation literature and other material to new customers,
mcludmg information on Permittec, water conse:vanon tips and water saving plumbing

equipment,

e. A prograw for reducing customer demand for water by requiring the installstion of watcr-
saving plumbing devices in all new accounts or promoting the adoption of a water
conservation ordinances and regulations.

. Supplying Water to Other Public Water Suppliers Prohibition, The Permittce shall not supply any
‘new or additional quantity of water to any public water supply agency until that agency shall have
first obtained, from the Department of Environmental Protection's Southwest Regional Office, 2
subsidiary water allocation permit for the specific purchase quantity.

8. Reduce Unaccounted-for Usage, Within one vear of the date of this permit, the Permittes shall
initiate 4 study to develop a plan 1o reduce its unaccounted-for water loss and shall reduce such logs
to a level of 20 percent or less within five years of the date of this permit. Such study shall be
¢ompleted and the final results and recommendations reported 1o the Department of Envirenmental
Pratection’s Division of Water Use Planning within two years of the date of this persnit. The
deadlines set forth in this condition mey be extended with writtén approval by the Division of Water
Use Planning, upon good cause shown, providing that the Permitiee demonstrates satisfactory and

 pood faith progress toward compliance with this condition.
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9. Quakdale Borough Contract. In recognition of the contract between Oakdale Borough and the
Western Allegheny County Municipal Authority dated September 18, 1990, and considering the
dependence of the Oakdale Borough upon the supply of water from the Western Allegheny Coumy
Municipal Authority (o meet essential uses, the Permittes shall not interrupt or terminate service of
water to Oakdale Borough; except pursuant 1o the terms of that contract, provided that emergéncy
reductions in sale and delivery of water 10 Oakdale Borough may be :mp]mnented commensurate
with emergency Water use restrictions imposed throughout the Permittee's service area. This
condition expires upon termination of the bulk sales ageemem: with Oakdale Borough.

10. Renewal Raguirement. Within one year, but no Iess than 90 days, prior to the expiration date
 speeified in Condition No, 2, the Permittee shall submit to the Dcpartment acomplete and acceptable
application for a new permit, if Permittee desires to continue to acquire the water rights granted by
thig permit beyond the expiration date, Upon the Deparunent’s Bcceptance of such apphcauon for
review, the expiration date of this permit shall be extended during the review period until issuance or

denial of said permit.
1L MMQﬁlﬂcabgn This permit is subject to review and possible modification of said rights,

conditions, of restrictions at a later date or dates, as provided in Section 7 of the Act of
June 24, 1939, P.L. 842 (No, 365).

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BY:

k A. Wayner
Acting Regional Program Manager
Water Supply Managemeuat

_ o FEE 3 M
- DATE: L
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THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE
TOWNSHIP OF ROBINSON

ALLEGHENY COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

'ANNUAL CONSULTING ENGINEER’S REPORT
FOR

OPERATING YEAR 6-30-02 TO 6-30-03
AND |
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NIRA Consuhing Engineers, Inc.
950 Fifih Avenue
Coraopolis, Pennsylvania 15108
Telephone: (412) 262-3970
Facsimile: (412) 262-1938
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While the abeve noled water and sewer improvements continue to demonstrate the Authority's

L commitment to maintain and improve its water and sewer systems there are other Capital

Improvement Projects wiach the Authority is tentatively committed to complete. These projects
include the new watler transmission line, Giass Road and other water distribution fine
replacements, additional repairs and rehabiitation of the Moon Run and CovilDouglas Sewer
Systems, improvements and repairs to the Campbells Run Sewage Treatment Plant,

Due to the likely shift of development pressures from the Montour Run Drainage Rasin to the
Campbells Run and Moon Run Drainage Basins, due to the near completion of the Robinson
Tewn Centre Project, we recommend thal the Management Staff and our office be authorized o
review the current Capital Improvement Prejects and prepare a new Five (5) Year Capital Plan.
We recommend that the Plan be undertaken as soon as possxb & and comp'eted within the next
80 days.

In general the water and sewer syslems have continued to be operated and mainfained in a
manor consistent with insuring the maximum useful life of the facilities.

it should be noted that the annual debt service payment due on May 15, 2004, which is covered
by this fiscal year's budget, is $2,766,710 while the debt service for the period ending May 15,
2003 was $2,267,860. Representmg an increase of $488.850. The debt service for the pencd
ending May 15, 2005 however is only $1,704,150 or $1, 062,560 less than this budget year's
payments

Very truly yours,

NIRA Ccnsuitzng Engineers, In¢.

~§ / /0 Ay z/"";

Raymond H Anioneﬂa Sr, P E.
President
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